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Mrs Diana Mitchell
Wellington North Solar Farm Pty Ltd 
717 Bourke Street
DOCKLANDS  VIC  3008

Via email: diana.mitchell@lightsourcebp.com

19/02/2021

Dear Mrs Mitchell

 Wellington North Solar Farm (SSD-8895)
Request for Additional Information

I refer to Assessment for the Wellington North Solar Farm (SSD-8895). After careful consideration,
the Department is requesting that you provide additional information.

You are requested to submit the following additional information: 

Traffic
 Please confirm:

o the traffic volumes likely to be generated during operation of the project;
o the number of over-sized vehicles that would be generated during construction;
o whether any traffic associated with construction of the transmission line would be required

to use Twelve Mile Road and the intersection of Goolma Road/Twelve Mile Road; 
o the site access points for vehicles associated with construction of the transmission line;

and 
o whether cumulative impacts of construction traffic on the intersection of Mitchell

Highway/Goolma Road has been considered.
 Provide an updated figure showing the amended transport route and site access.
General
 Confirm that there is no change to the project site (978 ha) and development footprint (815 ha). 
 Provide an updated constraints map (Figure 2-2 in the Amendment Report) showing:

o differentiation between native vegetation that would, and would not be impacted by the
development;

o proposed vegetation screening; and
o on site infrastructure, including substation, laydown area and site offices.

You are requested to provide the information, or notification that the information will not be provided,
to the Department by Thursday 25 February 2021. If you are unable to provide the requested
information within this timeframe, you are requested to provide, and commit to, a timeframe
detailing the provision of this information.
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If you have any questions, please contact Rob Beckett on 02 9274 6388 or at
rob.beckett@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

Nicole Brewer
Director
Energy Assessments
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